
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
      

 

3635 W Broadway  MISSOULA, MT 59806 

TECHNICAL BULLETIN 
052813 

TITLE: RADIO PRE-WIRE CABLE PROTECTION BEFORE RADIO INSTALLATION 

This bulletin is in response to a possible safety hazard found in Wildcat 643U Models manufactured 
between January 2010 and May 2013. This hazard is only found when a radio is not installed. 

Recommended Corrective Action: 
If a radio is not installed, or has been removed, use high quality electrical tape to cover the end of the 
Mini-UHF Coaxial radio pre-wire cable to prevent contact with the positive terminal found in the 
Console of the apparatus. Contact with this terminal could cause a short and a possible fire. A 
picture of this condition before and after corrective action is included in this bulletin. 

If a radio is installed, no action is required. 

All Apparatus manufactured after May 28, 2013 will have a protective liquid insulation coating or 
rubber boot applied to the positive terminal found in the Console of the apparatus to prevent contact 
with the coaxial radio pre-wire. 

Before After 

If you need further information, contact us by phone at: (406) 728-5070, or via e-mail: 
aidenc@wildcatfiretrucks.com. 

There’s Nothing Tougher Than A Wildcat. 

Phone: (406) 728-5070 Fax: (406) 721-9668
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